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Youth Imagine the Future

Fall Newsletter

YIF WINS THE CITY OF KINGSTON SUSTAINABILITY CHAMPION AWARD

We were deeply honoured to receive this award and we hope that means that adults are
starting to realize that youth have ideas, voices. Look at the news — extreme climate disasters,
one after the other. Youth are worried and want the adults to step up, make wiser decisions,
and create a better future. We bring a slideshow of really positive renewable energy,
redesigning cities and protecting/restoring biodiversity projects from right here to around the
world to our youth. They do further research and then astonish and inspire us in return, with
THEIR visions of how they want the future to look. Part of Jerri's speech to Kingstonis at the
end of this newsletter. Bring your city councilors, family, neighbours and workmates to the
Window Art Gallery Dec 3-14th to see our their visions for the future.

YIF STUDENT WINS KINGSTON YOUTH
SUSTAINABILITY AWARD 20241

Abbie Mioleé, YIF's short story top award winner
last fall, and one of three YIF Youth
Ambassadors, was awarded the Kingston YOUTH
Sustainability award in September, 2024, for all
of her varied work. Abbie ran the Earth Club at
LaSalle HS for two years, started a community
food garden, volunteers at the Indigenous Food
Sovereignty Garden on Hwy 15, works with the
Kingston Area Seed System Initiative (KASSI),
helps plant trees with Little Forests, and was
part of the first cohort of the Community
supported Youth Organizing (CSYO)) Abbie was
unable to attend the ceremony because she was
walking with Grassy Narrows at Queen’s Park
that day. We are so very proud of her.

YIF TRAVELLING SHOW

Since January 2024, some YIF students’ art
and quotes from their stories have been
shown at the Climate Symposium, in Novel
Idea’s front window, at Nosh Bagels, at the
Union Gallery, at an Arts Educators cross-
Canada conference in Halifax and shown
onscreen at the University of Victoria. They
filled the large window of Minotaur Gifts on
Princess St and were on display at
MeArthur College, Queen’s U. Some will be
on display November 12th at the Youth
Climate Action Summit being held at Central
KFPL library.
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YIF AT THE WAG

On December the 3rd we will throw open the doors to the Window Art Gallery beside the
Kingston School of Art to show the 2024 exhibition of youth art and stories. We are expecting
double the submissions! The gallery opens weekdays at 10, weekends at noon from December 3-
15th. Closed Mondays. We must close at noon on the 15th to head over to the library for the
Awards. Come to the Window Art Gallery! Listen to our Youth voices! Enjoy their visions of a
better future. Be inspired. Please spread the news of this exhibition to every nearby human you
know. Bring family and friends.

= _— -
YIF PRESENTATIONS REACHED ...HOW MANY CLASSES?
Last year we visited 60 classes and this year we've given presentations to over 90 classes across
Kingston, Napanee, Sydenham and Sharbot Lake. That's a 50% increase! Next year we need more
cheerful volunteers to act as presenters, btw. Pass it on. We will train you.

Some of the students are quiet and seem awed by all the good news. Others have their hands up
often, saying how cool this is, or asking a question. There’s nearly always one student who says,
“Why doesn't anybody tell us this stuff?” The positive stories don't get much airtime, I'm afraid.
Some teachers told us they were considering using the presentation in interesting ways with their
classes. Here are a few:

« Create eco-art about our future, write a page explaining your thinking or present it to the class.

+ Write an essay, a song, a poem, or even a letter to the mayor about how your city/township
should work towards a better future. These letters do not have to be sent, of course, but being
an adult in a community means speaking up in a polite way, and voting.

+ Research one of the projects from our slides or compare two projects.

« Pick your favourite renewable energy design or restoring-biodiversity design, research the area
further, and then have a fun debate in class.

+ Chose a city and research how it is creating a better future. Are they bringing green corridors
for pollinators and biodiversity and to cool down during excessive heat? Green infrastructure?
How are they creating better public transportation and calming down traffic? How are they
supporting renewable energy for their citizens?

+ Create non-fast fashion. Using older clothing, could they redesign it creatively for longer wear?

+ Three intermediate classes created a literacy-geography inquiry project called “Sustainable
Street.” Students were asked to imagine what it could look like to cross a street in the future,
then create a design that showed how that street would be sustainable and innovative. They
had to consider how electricity would be created and how transportation might be different
and draw the street from a bird's-eye or street-level view on grid paper, and write several
paragraphs to explain their ideas.

WWW.YOUTHIMAGINETHEFUTURE.COM

W 7





image3.jpeg
FALL 2024 PAGE 3

'YIF BOARD MEMBER IS ONE OF
KINGSTON’S 40 UNDER 40!

Michele Morningstar, a Queen's professor,
won this honour last month! Michele is one of
our founding Board members and runs all our
social media for s, a fair amount of work.
Check out Youth Imagine the Future on Insta,
Facebook and X. We know Michele is a caring,
creative prof with her students. Have you seen
the videos?

e

AWARDS GALA DEC. 15TH

We hope you'l attend the Art & Writing Awards this year to hand out the award you sponsored.
We are seeking a few more awards to honour more youth. Please pass that on if you know
anyone or an appropriate group or business.

Come to the Central Library Branch of KFPL on Johnson St. at 1:30 pm, upstairs. We'll play the
slideshow on the big screen from 1:30 to 2 of climate solutions and photos of all the art
submissions from this fall. We are expecting a lot this year! At 2 pm sharp we start our award
ceremony! There will only be room for the winning students & families & our sponsors at this
event (fire regulations). However-- bring your friends to the Window Art Gallery the week
before!

HOPE IS SPREADING...

Jerri gave a YIF presentation to three classes in Sudbury
(Zoom) and one at the University of Victoria, and s helping
four teachers across Ontario to run their own classroom “YIF
festival” and Walt Sepic presented to a grade 11/12 class in
Toronto (Zoom)!

Solarpunk is growing. Solarpunk stories are entertaining,
but set in a fossil fuel free future with more social justice,
more sense of community, and more attention to restoring
biodiversity. Jerri was on a panel at the 2nd annual
Solarpunk Conference in June and has a forthcoming story in
the anthology “Solarpunk” by Flame Tree Press (UK) and
another in “Through the Portal,” by Exile Editions, Toronto.
One of YIF's Board of Directors, Adan Jerreat-Poole,
professor in Communication Arts at the University of
Waterloo is teaching a Solarpunk Media course this
semester with a waiting list of students hoping to get in!

Future, and Queen’s Faculty of Education is running Queen's
Imagines the Future for their students, starting in January.
Everyone runs their festivals differently, which is wonderful,
but has the same goal of giving hope and a voice to our youth
about our climate future.

4 St. Lawrence College might run their 2nd SLC Imagines the
>
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NEW YIF BOARD MEMBER

A warm welcome to Jenn Anderson, an elementary school teacher for 25 years in Toronto,
Baltimore and in the Limestone DSB. She has run Environment Clubs every year of her career and
helped 2 schools to achieve the highest level of Eco Schools in Ontario. At one local school, her
team planted a sensory garden for students with autism. At another, they planted a community
vegetable garden) Jenn served as Teacher Rep on school parent councils in a variety of schools,
inner city, private and alternative. Before becoming a teacher she worked in a Popular Theater
Troupe called The Enviromaniacs doing interactive plays on environmental themes. Jen also has a
keen interest in Social Justice and Global Development. She worked as a Global Develop
Educator with Canadian Crossroads International. Jenn worked in Botswana with The Red Cross
developing Aids Education workshops using Popular Theater. At The Waterloo Public Interest
Group Jenn co-wrote a facilitator’s manual for small community non-profit groups (how to
facilitate meetings, attract and keep volunteers, use consensus decision making, etc.. Jen has
been a YIF supporter since our first year, creating that first famous sign on cardboard with
pinecones and homemade kitchen glue, the double-sided sign (green or gold) from last year, and
been a valued member of our juries. Welcome to the Board of Directors, Jen!

A huge thank you to Mary Jane Philps who is stepping down to run Kingston's “Plantiful” fall
program and do other 350Kingston work. Luckily, she will remain on our jury.

INSPIRING WORDS

Here s the end of Jerri's thank you speech as she
accepted YIF's award as Kingston's Sustainability
Champion for 2024:

Just imagine Kingston —in the near future, every
building using Cold Climate Heat Pumps for
heating & cooling, every roof facing south (mapped
by acity drone) covered in solar panels —fossil
fuels a thing of the past—no fossil fuels or
methane burned —imagine wind and solar &
biodiversity saving Kingston and its future.

AND DON'T FORGET YIF STORYTIME-
DEC.6TH @ 5PM

This year's ten top young writers of short stories
will be invited to read their stories aloud at the
WAG on Friday, December 6th, from 5-7 pm. It
was marvellous to hear the students read last
vear; the stories really came alive. You'll have a
chance to congratulate them and chat to the
young authors if you like. No literary criticisms,
please. Let's encourage them.

Thank you, miigwech, nya:weh, for supporting Youth Imagine the Future!
-The YIF team
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